

August 30, 2023

Stephen M. DeFrank
Public Utility Commission
400 North Street, Suite 300
Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Commissioner DeFrank:

It is with great pleasure that I appoint you as chair of the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission, effective immediately. I have great confidence in your ability to continue to serve the commonwealth in this role and have faith that you will provide exemplary leadership in this role.

Please accept my best wishes for your continued success as chair. I appreciate your commitment to public service to the Commonwealth and the commission.

Sincerely,

Governor Josh Shapiro